
6th November, 2011
 
 
City of Newport Beach
3300 Newport Boulevard
Newport Beach, California 92663
Attention: Patrick Alford
 
RE: Newport Banning Ranch DEIR
 
Dear Mr. Alford,
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Newport Banning Ranch Draft Enviromental Impact Report
(DEIR). Please include the following comments and concerns in the official record. Please include the
following comments and concerns in the official record.
 
Soil Gas surveys. Is there a survey for the public to review which would include the measure of the toxic
chemical and gas fumes coming from the oil wells and construction equipment, which will spread vapor
intrusions into the homes of the neighboring communities and our homes?
 
 
 Sincerely,
 Mrs. Sandie Frankiewicz
 950 W. 19th St
 Costa Mesa,CA, 92627
 
 949-533-2955
 sandie.frankiewicz@gmail.com
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